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March 12, 2019 
To Those Shareholders with Voting Rights 

EBARA CORPORATION 

 

Supplementary Information on “Matters Disclosed on the Internet Pursuant to Laws, 
Regulations and the Articles of Incorporation When Providing Notice of the 154th Ordinary 

General Meeting of Shareholders” 
 

The Company received audit reports from the Independent Auditors on February 15, 2019 and from the 
Audit Committee on February 19, 2019, and on March 7, 2019, it announced “Matters Disclosed on the 
Internet Pursuant to Laws, Regulations and the Articles of Incorporation When Providing Notice of the 
154th Ordinary General Meeting of Shareholders.” On February 26, 2019, new facts came to light 
concerning a part of matters presented in the aforesaid document. Accordingly, the Company provides the 
following supplementary information. 
(Because of timing of this matter’s date of occurrence, the matter has not been audited by the Independent 
Auditors or by the Audit Committee.) 
 

Location of supplementary information: 
Page 10 (final page of “2. Notes to the Consolidated Financial Statements” in the Consolidated Financial 
Statements) 
Other Notes 
(Additional Information) 
 
[Disclosed content] 
・Lawsuit by Gifu City claiming compensation for damages concerning fire accident at the waste 
processing facility for bulky refuse at the Gifu City Eastern Clean Center 
On October 23, 2015, a fire broke out at the waste processing facility for bulky refuse at the Gifu City 
Eastern Clean Center, which is located in Akutami, Gifu City, Gifu Prefecture, as EBARA 
Environmental Plant Co., Ltd. (“EEP”), the Company’s consolidated subsidiary, was making repairs on 
the facility. Please note that EEP is responsible for the operation and management of a refuse 
incinerating facility that is located next to the bulky refuse processing plant. Regarding this incident, the 
Company is discussing with Gifu City the compensation for related damages. At this time, it is not 
possible to make a reasonable estimate of the effect of this incident on the Group’s consolidated 
performance. 
 
[Supplementary information] 
A lawsuit against EEP was filed a lawsuit claiming compensation for damages by Gifu City at the Gifu 
District Court on January 31, 2019 demanding the payment of ¥4,362 million and delay damages of such 
compensation, and the Company received the formal petition pertaining to this on February 26, 2019. 

 
End

(Translation) 
Note: This document has been translated from the Japanese original for reference purposes only. In the event 
of any discrepancy between this translated document and the Japanese original, the original shall prevail. 


